

Mr Chris Hipkins

New Zealand Prime Minister

1 February 2023

Dear Mr Hipkins

Congratulations on your new position as Prime Minister. We understand that you may have just a few short months in which to build the legacy you wish to leave, or to turn around the fortunes of your political party. However, as Prime Minister you are accountable to *all* New Zealanders and as part of your role, we expect that you will be aware of, and engage with the concerns of all the citizens of this country.

As doctors who care about the patients and the country that **we** serve, and having called out warnings to our own detriment, we feel obliged to alert you (remind you really, as we have written to you many times already) to the ample evidence of severe and life-changing harms and deaths that have occurred in relation to the Comirnaty injections.

We call on you to engage in discussion with us and to consider very carefully the evidence that we continue to present, in light of the government's ongoing promotion of the <u>covid vaccines</u> (still mandated in healthcare) and the refusal to <u>re-employ mandated</u> doctors, nurses and support staff in the over-burdened Te Whatu Ora.

The suggestion that we are a bunch of "anti-vax nutters" cannot be held true with the increasing evidence we and others have presented to Members of Parliament. It is not sufficient for you to dismiss the evidence as 'fringe views of far-right conspiracy theorists' without even considering it, especially when <u>increasing numbers</u> of New Zealanders are rejecting your government's <u>recommendations</u> of repeated covid vaccinations. If these injections were as safe and as effective as your advisers say, would not all citizens be flocking to get these as soon as the next booster became available? By the ministry's own figures, this is not the case.

In your previous role as the Minister for Covid Response, you have either actively ignored any evidence that deviated from the "Safe and Effective" message, or you were implementing policy based on factors outside of health care. Both of these scenarios undermine your fitness for office. However, as Prime Minister and reportedly planning to undertake a <u>policy reset</u>, you have a chance to redeem what little trust the people of New Zealand have left. This turn-around could be initiated by the reversal of harmful actions including the Covid-19 Public Health Response Bill, the World Health Organisation International Health Regulation Amendments, the Coroners Amendment Bill and the Therapeutics Products Bill, thus leaving

a positive legacy of bodily autonomy, national sovereignty, respect for the deceased and independence.

We have written much on these topics which you can read <u>here</u>, <u>here</u> and <u>here</u>. In this communication, we are specifically focused on the urgent matter of the covid vaccines and call on you to recall these interventions immediately. We further challenge you to deny the <u>control of our vaccine campaign by overseas interests</u>.

The Evidence

1. Safety and Efficacy of Covid Vaccination

We are no longer facing merely an "emerging safety signal" of occasional adverse events or "waning immunity" and new variants necessitating boosters. There is now a mountain of evidence indicating that the covid vaccinations-

- 1. Do not prevent transmission of SARS-CoV-2
- 2. Do not decrease severe disease, hospitalisation or death due to covid-19
- 3. Have a negative effectiveness, *increasing* the likelihood of contracting covid-19 and dying from it
- 4. May make the disease worse in vaccinated people through vaccine antibody enhanced disease (VAED) and/or immune switching
- 5. Display numerous mechanisms of harm, particularly in pregnancy and cancer
- 6. Are causing severe injury and death in an unacceptable number of people who are given them, more than any other vaccine in history, and far higher than your agencies are saying
- 7. Are implicated in the emergence of new variants and *prevent* proper herd immunity.

A very well-referenced <u>open letter</u>, describing all of the above in evidentiary detail, was sent to your predecessor Ms Ardern, as well as to the current Minister for Heath and Covid, Dr Verrall, the former Health Minister, Mr Little, and every other relevant health official. As the ninety-five-page letter may have been too daunting to consider, we are willing to meet you and your advisers to distill this down to a more easily digested scientific explanation.

Unless your staff has been hiding correspondence from you, you will be aware of the <u>multiple</u> <u>letters</u> sent to you, outlining our medical concerns about the covid vaccinations as well as indications of deaths and harm associated with the vaccines. This evidence has also been sent to Medsafe, the Director General of Health, the Ministry of Health and, of course, the Police.

We also continue to publish temporal evidence of <u>deaths</u> following the covid vaccination and assume that your office is aware of these articles. The ministerial advisers should also be aware that contrary to popular belief, <u>twenty million lives</u> were NOT saved by the covid vaccine. If they are not advising you of the fraudulent nature of this statistic, they are not performing their duties as independent advisors.

Another well-referenced <u>open letter</u> was sent to all Parliamentary Members in July 2022 outlining the harms of the covid vaccines, many of which were known to the government at the time but kept from the public. Subsequently, new <u>information</u> indicates that the then Prime

Minister disregarded official medical advice concerning the vaccination of young people. This is legally significant government over-reach that has resulted in cardiac injuries and deaths in young people, particularly in view of Ms Ardern's protestations of always following her science advisors.

2. Infection Fatality Rate of Covid-19

The pre-vaccination Infection Fatality Rate (IFR) of covid-19 is known to be much lower than the frightening 4% initially estimated by the World Health Organisation. A recent study coauthored by Dr John Ioannidis from Stanford has found the pre-vaccination IFR rate in those under 60 years old to be 3.5 in 10 000 (0.035%), with those under 20 years of age having a mere IFR of 0.0003%. Those who do die are those with the most co-morbidities, advanced age being the most significant. This renders a mass vaccination campaign an unnecessary and high-risk strategy if any except the mildest of adverse events were present, even assuming it was effective.

3. Effective Treatments for Covid-19

Since the beginning of this outbreak, it was well established that those contracting and succumbing to the disease were the elderly and those with comorbidities. Chronic disease is generally associated with poor nutrition, including hyperglycaemic diets and vitamin and mineral deficiencies. In managing chronic conditions, nutritional interventions which would include micronutrient supplementation are a "critical and central" strategy. These well-known and cheap strategies, that are proven to work well, were not only ignored but censored at the risk of "encouraging vaccine hesitancy". Surely, the hesitancy to take a vaccine that is ineffective and dangerous (and vastly expensive to the taxpayer) is entirely rational.

We remind you that effective repurposed pharmaceutical treatments were completely quashed. Doctors who did prescribe medication such as ivermectin are still under investigation by the Medical Council of New Zealand despite no patient complaints or evidence of harm. The fact that ivermectin has repeatedly shown a <u>positive outcome</u> in the treatment of covid-19 while paracetamol, which is widely encouraged, has been <u>shown to be harmful</u> has apparently escaped your advisers. This would appear to be an error of medical negligence or a corrupt agenda of Big Pharma.

In Conclusion

Covid-19 is a disease of the elderly and those with chronic diseases. If the intention is to 'save lives', the latter are best treated multi-factorially with nutritional intervention at the center of management. This would not only protect individuals with chronic diseases from the complications of covid-19 but would also improve their health and reduce the burden on the New Zealand health system. The covid vaccinations do little to prevent covid in the individual, nothing to prevent the spread of SARS-CoV-2, may worsen the disease in those vaccinated, contribute to new variants, and are causing unprecedented harm to New Zealanders. Effective treatments are easily available (but suppressed) for those in whom covid-19 requires treatment. Mr Hipkins, many people are dying excessively, and completely needlessly, including children and young people. Your bureaucrats have failed us all. Heed our words - you must halt the vaccines.

We are hopeful that you will consider our invitation for discussion. If you choose to ignore safety signals, and tacitly encourage the Medical Council to attack doctors who have valid medical concerns and compelling evidence, then **you** are complicit in harming New Zealanders on a scale never seen before. While we have no knowledge of what goes on in your office, the above holds true despite any legal and medical advice you may be receiving. As Prime Minister it is your duty to oversee the **safety** of the people of New Zealand, despite any back-door ties to the US government. Your predecessor has left New Zealand <u>divided and broken</u>. Despite multiple attempts to alert you, you went ahead with the implementation of the covid response that has harmed New Zealand, divided communities and injured and killed individuals.

If involvement in possible criminal activity is not enough to motivate you, then perhaps your standing as a man is. Now is your moment to leave a lasting legacy of peace, health and progress. As a sovereign man, as a leader and as a father to two young children (who will want to understand your role in current events in years to come) you have the opportunity to think for yourself, re-evaluate and set New Zealand on a path to a prosperous, peaceful and world-leading future.

Carpe Diem - or bear the consequences.
Regards,
The Steering Committee
New Zealand Doctors Speaking Out with Science